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Settling in Policy
Settling in Policy
 Aims

· To ensure that each child, as far as possible, settles easily into Nursery and so make the transition from home to school a happy experience.

· To confirm with Parents that we recognise the importance of their role in educating their children.

· To establish good Parent-Teacher Relationships whereby relevant information can be passed confidentially between both home and school.

Procedure

· Parents are invited to attend a meeting in late May/early June, prior to their child starting in September.  The parents are given a short talk about the Nursery School Curriculum and how to prepare their child for nursery.

· The Parents are also given a Booklet informing them about preparation for Nursery School.  In this they will find their child’s introductory visit date.  Parents are expected to discuss coming to visit the Nursery with their child.

· Children have a visit for one hour in school towards the end of May where they meet their class teacher and nursery assistants.  They will be part of a small group, about 8/9 children.  During this time the staff will talk with both children and parents.

· Parents will be notified at that meeting of the dates for their child’s home visit and date for starting nursery. Home visits will be carried out in late August/September.  The child’s starting date will be at the end of August or beginning of September.  
· The start date for each child is decided in the following order

-Children from Socially Disadvantaged circumstances

-Siblings of children who have attended the nursery

-In birth date order with the youngest children starting first.

· Prior to each child commencing school, a home visit will be made usually a few days before they start Nursery.  The aim of the visit is to reintroduce the staff members to each child, and to give parents an opportunity to discuss with staff any fears or problems they may have.  
· Each parent is requested to fill in an Information Form to provide useful information about their child.  The details on this form will be used to ensure the activities and resources on the child’s first day will be exciting and relevant to that child.  Parents will be requested to fill in information forms regarding their child’s health, child protection issues, permissions and contact numbers.  Parents will be told where to find the nursery’s Privacy Notice and GDPR Policy.
· Parents will be provided with a link in August to register for the School Money App.  Castlereagh Nursery School is now a cashless school and we collect all snack/school fund and school dinner money through the app.
During the month of September the children will be brought in to school in small groups.  The first day will be for 1 hour when the parents are requested to stay with their child.  On the second day this time will remain 1 hour but the parent/carer will be encouraged to leave once the child is settled.  Providing the child is settling and is happy to be in the nursery without their parent then each subsequent day the time will be increased by a further 30 minutes. 
It is anticipated that by the end of the child’s first full week they will remain in nursery from 9am until 12pm. 

If a child is upset and reluctant to stay happily in the nursery, their time will remain shorter until they feel happy and settle well.

In Castlereagh Nursery School we value each child individually and work hard to develop their trust and confidence in their new surroundings.

Should any pupils have additional or special needs, staff will work with Parents/carers to personalise the transition process and meet the individual pupil’s needs throughout the settling-in period.
We ask parents to fully support us during this settling in time.
Policy Review

This policy will be reviewed and monitored in line with the school’s policy review schedule.
A Morrow       2022


1

